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D2  

WEEKLY 

NEWSLETTER  

Supervisor’s Message: 

Dear Neighbor, 

Our focus continues to revolve around COVID-19 and all the impacts it has placed on individuals, families, businesses and our 
overall community.  This week we launched daily press briefings with our Health Care Agency, local hospitals, EMS Medical 
Director, and local doctors to share valuable information about COVID-19 and the highly contagious Delta variant, as well as 
vaccine safety.  Our intent is to ensure that families and business owners have the most accurate and up to date 
information  to make safe decisions.  The latest stats show that unvaccinated residents account for 90% of 
hospitalizations.  Fully vaccinated residents account for only 7.4 cases per 100,000. Although our hospitalizations and ICU 
cases remained flat, our positivity rates doubled from yesterday which may mean many more hospitalizations next week. 
Most importantly, the medical professionals all expressed concern about the Delta variant’s impact on sickness in children. 
We currently only have 10 children at CHOC with 5 in ICU, but all are very very sick and the long haul implications are still 
unknown.  We will continue to monitor. You can follow the case updates here (https://www.ochealthinfo.com/).   The news 
is reporting that a booster vaccine shot will be available to immune compromised individuals soon.  Also, pregnant women 
are encouraged to get vaccinated to avoid pregnancy complications and other health related issues.  Watch my briefing with 
Hoag Hospital’s Dr. Martin Mills, Director of Maternal-Fetal Medicine Service to learn more about vaccine safety and Covid 
risk for pregnant and breastfeeding moms.  (LINK TO HOAG) 
Mid-week, the Second District team and I met with city mayors and managers within the Second District.  Our office led the 
launch of the Orange County Procurement Alliance that will allow the county and cities to partner on service contracts.  This 
has been implemented in other states and counties delivering cost savings within a short time frame.  We look forward to 
working with the County procurement office and our District 2 Cities to pull our collective buying power.  We’re stronger 
together. 
This week’s Board of Supervisor meeting delivered procedure changes, property tax credits for owners in Irvine Coast and 
Newport Ridge, mental health services for children, and more.  As you know, I try to update our constituents during the 
board meetings and ask questions of staff based on inquiries to our office.  It’s been my practice nearly the entirety of my 
time in public service. I will continue to do so transparency and accountability remains a top priority for my office. (VOICE OF 
OC ARTICLE) 
This week I also shared updates with the Rossmoor Community Services Division about our work to address rotating street 
sweeping, parking solutions, and reducing ticketing as well as signage issues.  I enjoyed the great reception from the 
Rossmoor community at their meeting and left with an action item to clean up the trash collecting on the 405/605 
interchange where construction is a trash trap.   
Finally, I ended my week updating the Corona del Mar Chamber of Commerce about the Airport Fly Friendly program we are 
working, hosted a town hall regarding redistricting which you can watch here (Link to Town Hall Video), helped a struggling 
resident who lost the car he is living in and all of his personal belongings, met with doctors to discuss how they can help with 
our Covid recovery, and residents under the flight path who pour hours of volunteer time into tracking noise. So many in our 
community willing to serve and help others. We are lucky to live in District 2 in Orange County.  I’m honored to represent 
you.  Please let us know how we can help. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ochealthinfo.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C02fb882601fc4f6037d108d95eb8e4db%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637644970524394539%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIj
https://covid19.hoag.org/covid-19-breastfeeding/
https://voiceofoc.org/2021/08/oc-supervisors-bury-public-covid-updates-shut-down-effort-to-have-experts-answer-questions/
https://voiceofoc.org/2021/08/oc-supervisors-bury-public-covid-updates-shut-down-effort-to-have-experts-answer-questions/
https://fb.watch/7mOR08iMXi/
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

8/9/21  
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Carl Schultz (Associate 
EMS Medical Director of the Orange County 
Health Care Agency) and Dr. Matthew Zahn 
(Pediatric Infectious Disease for Children’s 
Hospital of Orange County) 

8/10/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Regina Chinsio-Kwong, 
Deputy Health Officer of the Orange County 
Health Agency), Ian Hannigan (Chief 
Communications Officer of the Orange County 
Department of Education),  Dr. Carl Schultz 
(Associate EMS Medical Director of the Orange 
County Health Care Agency) 

8/11/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Regina Chinsio-Kwong 
(Deputy Health Officer of the Orange County 
Health Agency) and Dr. Christine Olmstead 
(Associate Superintendent of Educational Services 
for the Orange County Department of Education) 

8/12/21  
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Colleen Cunningham 
(Chair for the UCI Department of Pediatrics & SVP 
and Pediatrician-in-Chief for Children’s Hospital of 
Orange County) and Dr. Andrew Noymer 
(Epidemiologist & Associate Professor of 
Population Health and Disease Prevention Public 
Help at UCI) 

https://fb.watch/7lppId6d6s/
https://fb.watch/7lpwmvFJIE/
https://fb.watch/7lpzJMrGKJ/
https://fb.watch/7lphBagja_/
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See below for vaccine status of D2 and Clinics. 
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“This week I have been glued to my desk working on behalf of all of 

the citizens and communities of the Second District and I’m pleased 

to report that we’ve made a lot of progress on these matters.      

We assisted Second District residents with a wide range of issues 

including housing and CalOptima.  We even collaborated with our 

state legislators to assist our neighbors with EDD claims.  

A subject that I’m passionate about, as well as my colleagues are 

animals.  Unfortunately, we have received concerns regarding dog 

biting incidents. We are working  with the Animal Care Agency to 

investigate the situation.   

The week ended by attending the ribbon cutting of a new business in Los Alamitos, 

Roadrunner! They are located at 10680 Los Alamitos Blvd., Los Alamitos, CA. A special thanks 

to Toni from the Los Alamitos Area Chamber of Commerce for always sharing grand openings 

with our office.” 

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Buena Park, Fountain Valley, 

La Palma, Los Alamitos) & 

Animal Services 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES & PROGRAMS 
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“Hello District 2! As Supervisor Foley shared during her daily COVID-19 Press 
Conference, “Choosing not to get vaccinated is choosing to get COVID.” One of 
Supervisor Foley’s priorities is moving towards a resolution to the COVID-19 
pandemic.  One of the major keys to winning this war against COVID-19 and 
improving public health is through vaccine distribution. As such, we are hosting and 
promoting numerous mobile vaccine pods across the district. As the more contagious 
delta variant rages on, it is imperative that if you are not currently vaccinated that 
you do so immediately. 

Another priority Supervisor Foley’s is Transparency. We take every opportunity to 
update city councils and chambers of commerce on the work that our office is doing. 
This week, we provided an update to the Corona del Mar Chamber of Commerce.  

Finally, I’d like to share a personal story.  Supervisor Foley and I visited the Back to 
School Night event put on by OC Public Libraries at Donald Dungan Library in Costa 
Mesa! This was a great event which led to me signing up for a library card.  You can 
see below how happy I was to be there.  I encourage all of the Second District to get a library card from OC Public 
Libraries.   

Please reach out to me about any events that are happening in Huntington Beach, Newport Beach or Seal beach.  I 
would love to support.  I can be reached at Avery.Counts@OCGov.com.“ 

Avery Counts 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Huntington Beach, Newport 

Beach, Seal Beach) 

mailto:Avery.Counts@OCGov.com
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This week we all pitched in and helped out Representative 
Chavez who went to visit family.  We provided services for 
residents in his region including Rossmoor and Stanton on 
issues ranging from housing and homelessness.  We also 
connected Stanton residents with proper rehabilitative health 
facilities.  We dealt with public works matters in Rossmoor as 
it relates to parking signs.  We are very proud to have helped 
on this matter which has been an issue for a long time.  We 
managed to work with CalTrans to get a pothole filled at the 
corner of Harbor Blvd. & Newport Blvd. in Costa Mesa.  For 
any matters related to Costa Mesa, Cypress, Huntington 
Beach, Stanton & Rossmoor please give us a call at (714) 834
-3220 or e-mail Manuel Chavez at Manuel.Chavez@OCGov.com. 

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood) Stanton & 

Rossmoor) 

Stanton—OC Public Libraries Back to School  
 

Join us for book giveaways, craft kits, and the 

opportunity to meet your favorite book 

characters at the library! 

 

Wednesday, August 18 4:00-6:00PM 

 

https://www.ocpl.org/events/back-school-

event-stanton-library  

mailto:Manuel.Chavez@OCGov.com
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Board of Supervisors 8/10/21 Meeting Recap  

Promoting Public Health: The Board approved a new program provides an opportunity for 
non profit organizations to earn a coordination fee of $20 for every individual who receives 
either their first or second dose of the COVID-19 vaccine (with a preferred minimum of 50 
individuals registered per event). The program’s $4.5 million in funding is made available 
from the State of California’s Government Operations Agency. If you know of an 
organization who would like to host a clinic, please reach out to our office.  

Giving the Taxpayers Back Their Money: In 1986, the County of Orange Board of 
Supervisors established “Community Facilities Districts” in several portions of the County 
that raised funds to finance the development of fire stations, sheriff substations, roadway 
improvements, bridges, libraries, parks, and other public facilities.  These districts were 
mostly in then unincorporated southern Orange County, but three of the districts were 
located in Newport Beach. These Districts have surplus funds that I voted to give back to 
the taxpayers. This affects Newport Ridge and Irvine Coast property owners.  

Promoting Senior Transportation Services: I supported an extension of an agreement with 
the Orange County Transpiration Authority to provide non-emergency transportation 
solutions for older adults in Orange County. This program thousands of seniors with no 
other reasonable means of transportation for medical appointments such as dialysis, 
chemotherapy, dentistry, prescription pick-ups, lab tests and x-rays. This program is 
expected to provide over 164,000 one way rides this fiscal year. I’m proud to support 
continuing these critical services. 

Endorsing State Legislation to Prevent Elder Abuse: I voted for the county to endorse AB 
636: Financial Abuse of Elder or Dependent Adults. This legislation will allow Adult 
Protective Services to share investigative information with local code enforcement 
agencies. There has been an rise in abuse cases involving substandard Independent Living 
Facilities, so I’m pleased to support this important legislation to ensure that our most 
vulnerable seniors are protected from abuse. I hope that the legislature passes this 
important legislation. 

Supporting Electoral Integrity in Orange County: There are few issues more important 
than fair and free elections. In Orange County we are lucky to have excellent leadership by 
Neal Kelley, who is the Registrar of Voters for Orange County. I was pleased to support 
three contract approvals for Kelley’s office to acquire the software and equipment that is 
necessary to effectively conduct elections in Orange County. 

TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 
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Appointee: Sue Dvorak 

Commission, Committee, or Board: Orange County Airport Commission 

Date: August 4th, 2021 

Update:  

Due to aging infrastructure at JWA, the Airport Commission voted to recommend approval of the 

Maintenance Task Facilitation and Support contracts with JOA Group and Woolpert, Inc. which will help 

JWA’s Maintenance Division plan for maintenance, repair or replacement of assets. 

We also voted to recommend approval to extend the contract with LAZ Parking California, LLC for Shuttle 

Maintenance Repair and Support Services which provides on-call and emergency transportation through 

December 31, 2021. 

Fun Fact: Shuttles at JWA are expected to be all electric within the next ten years, and a majority of other 

ground support equipment at the airport will be electric by 2026 supporting clean air objectives. 

Appointee: Michael Wellborn 

Commission, Committee, or Board: OC Parks Commission Meeting 

Date: August 5, 2021 

Update: 

The OC Parks Commission voted to approve a recommendation to the Board of Supervisors to approve the 

Crawford Canyon Park project which will fill the need for a local community park at the corner of Newport 

Blvd and Crawford Canyon Rd.   

Additionally, we recommended an approval of a drainage easement and agreement with the City of Newport 

Beach on a County-owned parcel.  This agreement will clarify that the city will take responsibility and liability 

for the drainage facility. 

Finally, we concurred with the County Chief Real Estate Officer to purchase a trail easement along the 

Serrano Creek Trail necessitated by the creek’s natural alignment.   

Appointee: Armando De La Libertad 

Commission, Committee, or Board: Orange County Historical Commission 

Date: August 3, 2021 

Update: 

The OC Historical Commission met on August 3, 2021 at the Irvine Ranch Historic Park.  At the gathering, 

new District 2 Commissioner Armando De La Libertad introduced himself and provided an overview of his 

interests in historic preservation.  The Commission received an update on the progress of the Old County 

Courthouse’s repairs, discussed the status of 56 historical site plaques spanning the county, and approved a 

collaboration initiative with Preserve OC to make progress on an interactive mapping project.  For more 

information on the Commission, please visit https://www.ocparks.com/about-us/oc-historical-commission.   

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ocparks.com%2Fabout-us%2Foc-historical-commission&data=04%7C01%7CHunter.Phillips%40ocgov.com%7Cdcf1120c0919448b4f6408d95931d371%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C6376388928133699
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SUSTAINABILITY & TRANSPORTATION 

“Do you like breathing clean air? – so do we! Southern California 
has been long-known to have some of the most pressing air quality 
issues in the country, especially with the formation of ground-level 
ozone (O3). As our region adopts more sustainable forms of 
transportation and cleaner technologies, we can all do a little more 
to reach the goal of making a cleaner and clearer future for our 
people. CleanAirDay.org has a list of tips that can help make every 
day an Earth Day for improving Air Quality. Take a look at their page 
and see where you can take a stand. https://www.cleanairday.org/
clean-air-tips-for-earth-day/“ 

Adam Ereth 

Sustainability Policy Advisor 

SWITCH IT OUT 

• Change your car cabin air filter 

• Replace gas-powered yard tools 

with electric– or hand-powered 

tools 

• Switch to using natural all-

purpose cleaner only 

• Make all online purchases in 

one order each week 

• Buy produce locally 

• Eat no meat for at least one day 

• Install an air quality monitor at 

your home 

• Choose a greener energy rate 

• Install solar panels at your 

PLANT SOMETHING 

• Plant a home garden or plot in a 

community garden 

• Plant a tree 

• Plant an indoor plant in your office 

and/or home 

 

REDUCE VEHICLE EMISSIONS 

Leave your car at home by: 

• Telecommuting/attending 

meetings remotely 

• Walk, bike or scoot to the store 

or transit stop 

• Carpooling/vanpooling 

• Bringing a lunch to work or walk-

ing to lunch 

• Don’t idle your engine 

• Switch from an old gas-guzzler 

car to a hybrid or zero-emission 

vehicle 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cleanairday.org%2Fclean-air-tips-for-earth-day%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C3931c22981f7448a51a608d95b7ad994%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637641405452082338%
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cleanairday.org%2Fclean-air-tips-for-earth-day%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C3931c22981f7448a51a608d95b7ad994%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637641405452082338%
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WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
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Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
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Meet this week’s Pet of the Week, Jessie!  

Jessie is a sweet pitbull-mix that never turns down a tasty treat! She may be timid at first, but she soon 

warms up and generally wants to be your BFF in no time. Jessie is simple to leash and loves traveling for 

walks with staff and volunteers, although she can sometimes pull when something interesting catches her 

eye. Jessie is about 6 years old, weighs 73 pounds, and is looking for a new home (preferably one with older 

or no kids and no other pets yet as she needs a little time to build confidence).  

If you want to make Jessie a part of your family, please contact 714-935-6848 to set up an appointment! For 

more info, visit https://www.ocpetinfo.com 

 

ANIMAL ID: A1725115  

PET OF THE WEEK 
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